Fourth Meeting of the APEC Group on Services (GOS)
22 October 1997- Singapore

Convenor’s Report

1) The Fourth Meeting of the Group on Services (GOS), chaired by Chile, was held on 22 October, 1997 in Singapore. Seventeen APEC economies, PECC, the APEC Secretariat and the CTI Chair were present.

2) The Convenor reported to the meeting on the activities since the Third GOS Meeting.  The Group was informed on the issuance of correspondence to the TELWG, TWG, EWG, and TPTWG Lead Shepherds with a request to identify sectors for EVSL. No replies have been received. The Convenor will inform the CTI on the status of this issue.

3) Adoption of the Services Collective Action Plan, which had been initiated at its Third Meeting, was completed. In addition, consideration was given to the question of coordinating the various steps to implement such actions. To this end, a system of leaders or  co-leaders, where appropriate,  was adopted  for each of the CAP’s as follows:


CAP a):  PECC shall complete the compilation; the US will submit paper on the identification of common elements.


CAP b): APEC Secretariat will gather relevant information.


CAP c): The Convener will collect proposals for the identification of priority sectors and circulate for comments; Chile will submit proposal of questionnaire and classification list.


CAP d): Convenor will liaise with Trade and Investment Data Review WG and APEC Secretariat to explore ways and means to make progress in this area.


CAP e): Convenor will liaise with the Economic Committee and member economies in order to circulate a reference document on this issue.


CAP f): Hong Kong,China and Australia will co-lead the steps needed to implement.


CAP g): Build upon the PECC study requested by the CTI and other relevant work.


CAP h):  Member Economies are tasked to identify relevant focal points.


CAP’s i) and j) have no lead or co-leads to assist implementation.

4) Review of the 3rd ABAC meeting recommendations will be resumed at the GOS fifth meeting.

5) An update of the Peoples Republic of China’s proposal on a training program on trade in services was introduced. Comments are expected from member economies by November 15th, 1997.

6) There was widespread support for a Joint Meeting of the APEC Competition Policy & Deregulation Group and GOS. The issue was presented to the CTI by the Competition Policy & Deregulation Convenor and received its endorsement.

7) The GOS took note of the procedures on the implementation of the new document access policy.

8) The fifth meeting of the GOS will take place, on the margins of the first CTI meeting of 1998, on February 21st, at Pelang, Malaysia. 

Santiago de Chile

10 November 1997

